
 

Ref: OIA 20-E-0100 - and DOCCM 6215632 
 
26 February 2020 
 
 
Dear 
 
Thank you for your Official Information Act request to the Department of 
Conservation, dated 13/02/2020. You requested the following:  
 
All available breeding and fledging data for the Fairy Tern for the 2018-2019 and 
2019-2020 breeding seasons, in all locations. 
 
Information Released Under the Official Information Act 
 
 
The data related to your request is released under the Official Information Act 1982 
in the attached spreadsheet.  Although the Department takes great care to ensure this 
dataset is accurate as possible, and all care and diligence have been used in 
processing, analysing, and extracting data and information, we cannot guarantee that 
the information is error free. We accept no legal liability arising from, or connected 
to, the use of this data.   
 
We recommend that users:  
• exercise their own skill and care with respect to their use of this data  
• carefully evaluate the accuracy, currency, completeness, and relevance of the 

data for their purposes. 
  
In the interests of improving our understanding of fairy tern biology, we request that 
you share copies of any publications or analysis completed using this data with the 
Department. 
 
 
Please note that this letter (with your personal details removed) and enclosed 
document will be published on the Department’s website. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
 
Fathima Iftikar 
Director Terrestrial Science 


